
Tuesday, 18 June 2024

Kia ora Parents and Caregivers, 
Welcome and a farewell
A special welcome to our new students and families 
who have joined us since our last newsletter. 
Kōwhai welcomes Samuel and Will. We hope you 
have all enjoyed your start to school and feel very 
much at home here. 

At the end of this term we say a fond farewell 
to our Room 9 teacher, Caitlin Fitzgerald, who is 
heading over to teach in the UK. We wish Caitlin all 
the very best as she sets out on her big OE. Room 
9’s new teacher will be Shanann O’Sullivan-Glynn 
who is also on an overseas teaching experience, 
all the way from Ireland. 

Celebrations coming up 

We have two very special celebrations coming 
up over the next two weeks - our Feast Day and 
Matariki. You are warmly invited to attend our 
School Mass, Feast Day Concert and Matariki 
Sharing afternoon. Look out for details on our 
school calendar. 

Yr 4-8 Swimming Sports

This fun event will run from approximately 9.15am 
to 12pm at Huia Pool on Friday. Please note this 
is not the qualifying event for the Inter Zone 
competition. Trials for this event will be carried out 
early in Term 3. 

The width races will go first, followed by the lengths. 
Teachers have been talking to their students about 
the best events for them to enter, based on their 
level of skill and confidence.  

Students are invited to wear non-uniform clothing 
and accessories in their House colours. We 
ask students not to wear/bring paints, glitters 
or streamers as these can damage the pool 
and filtration system. Unfortunately, space for 
spectators is limited, but we hope you find a spot 
to watch if you are able to join us at the pool.

Reporting to parents about mid-year progress 
and achievement

Our three-way learning conferences, and interim 
progress reports are ways to present you with 
clear, comprehensible assessment information. 

If you have yet to make a booking, I encourage you 
to do so as the summary report is intended to be 
explained more fully at the learning conference, 
along with sharing further examples of your 
children’s work. 

Effective assessment involves students; right 
from the time they first start school. It enables 
them to discuss, clarify, and reflect on their goals, 
strategies, and progress with their teachers, their 
parents and one another. Developing a student’s 
capacity for self and peer assessment leads to 
increased self-direction and motivation to learn.

Our written reports have included a student 
contribution since 2021. During this time I have 
seen the level of insight into their own learning 
journey go from strength to strength. They are an 
absolute highlight as I read the reports.

Catholic Convention 2024

Mrs O’Styke, Ms Abella and I look forward to 
attending the Catholic Convention this week. 

I have been very fortunate to attend a number 
of these Conventions during my time in Catholic 
education and have found them to be both 
informative and inspiring.

Kay Tester
Principal
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SPECIAL CHARACTER

First Holy Communion

Congratulations to all those students who received their First Communion last Sunday 9 June.  I attended the 9am and Mrs 
Tester attended the 5.30pm Masses. We felt very lucky to share this special day with you all.  

A huge thanks to Kathryn van Woerkem and Rosie Bignall for all the work they did preparing the children on behalf of the 
Parish.

Capital E! Lights, Camera, Action!

Rātā had the wonderful opportunity to run a TV studio at Capital 
E in the city. This is an amazing application of digital technology 
skills, developed on the job in a real life context. All students 
were assigned a role ranging from wardrobe to autocue operator 
to camera operator and to director. 

It was a busy morning to pull together a full news report about 
an alien invasion but the students were amazing! This is what 
our students had to say: 

“Getting to go on a field trip to Capital E was quite exciting for the 
girls in Rātā, it was a fun way to learn about teamwork. I was a reporter 
addressing the “Prime Minister” which made my class chuckle when 
we all watched the results. From manager to costume designers, to 
aliens, our class was playing out an Alien Invasion which involved 
lots of creativity.” Iva

How Kiwi Saved the Forest

Nikau students have been learning the pūrākau (story) ‘How Kiwi 
Saved the Forest’. 

This pūrākau was our shared book last week and we learnt about 
ways in which Kiwi cared for the environment. This linked nicely 
to our social science topic about how our actions can have long-
term positive and negative environmental impacts on places we 
live and the wider world. 

We connected this pūrākau to how we can look after our 
environment. Here are some of our thoughts and wonderings...

Mandarin Measurement

How would you measure a mandarin? Pōhutukawa students have been asking themselves this question. 

Last week the students used a number of measuring tools to help them find the mass, surface area, volume 
and the angles of a mandarin. Some of the tools they used were kitchen scales, grid paper, protractors 
and measuring cups. 

One of the activities was to measure volume using the Archimedes Principle. The students learnt that it 
originates from a Greek mathematician who lived in Sicily well over two thousand years ago. 

To measure the volume of a mandarin, the children put the mandarin in a bowl filled with water. The 
amount of water that spills out into the ice cream container is then put in a measuring jug to see how 
much volume the mandarin has. They also had fun using this same method to measure and compare the 
volume of an orange.

Our Amazing Body

Our RE learning this term explores the understanding that life is precious and our body is a gift from 
God made with love. We learned how to show love safely with family, friends and others. 

We appreciated and explored our uniqueness and what makes each one of us special.

From the waiata, ‘My Amazing Body’, we are reminded - “Noku nei taku tinana” (My body is mine) and 
“Kia pai te awhi taku tinana!” (I look after my body). 

SPORTS NEWS
Cross Country
The Interzone event was held last Tuesday at Trentham Memorial Park. The top 10 runners in each year group and gender move on to the 
Regionals, representing the Hutt Valley Schools.

Those successful runners are:
Year 4 Girls - Siena and Lucy
Year 6 Girls - Sara and Sophie
Year 6 Boys - Noah
Year 8 Girls - Emily

The Year 5 to 8 students who finished in the top 10 at this event proceed to the Inter Regionals as part of a Wellington team.

PTA News

KURA AHUREA
Ngā kupu/kīanga to practise at home. Kōrerohia simple kōrero with your whānau. 

Thursday 20 June

Learning conferences, from 3.15pm

Thursday 27 June

Feast Day Mass, 9.15am all whānau 
welcome

Feast Day Concert, 11am

Friday 28 June

Matariki, School closed

Tuesday 2 July

Learning conferences, from 3.15pm

Thursday 4 July

Matariki celebration, 2pm all whānau 
welcome

Friday 5 July

Last day of Term 2

Monday 22 July

Term 3 starts, 8.50am

Events

REMINDERS AND UPDATES
IMPORTANT

Reporting an absence 
It is a requirement from the Ministry that you inform the school if 
your child is going to be absent.

Please report all absences before 9am via the below options: 

1.	 Through the school website. 

2.	 Call the absence line 04 569 5759 option 1. 

3.	 Email absences@stpeterpaul.school.nz

Please ensure you leave a reason for your child’s absence. Any 
unexplained absences will be coded as unjustified and truant. 

School Parent Portal
For families who are new to our school, the Parent Portal provides you with quick access to:

•	your child’s contact details – click on ‘My Child’.  Check contact details. Please advise the school office if there are any changes 
to be made.

•	view your child’s account (under accounts, download the statement to view your current balance)

•	school policies & procedures (under contacts)

•	view your child’s attendance for the year to date (click on ‘report an absence’ then scroll down to view)

•	be able to report an absence.

How to access this….

Please visit your app store for your phone, either Google Play or the Apple App Store and search for the app called          
@School Mobile or to login via the internet go to https://www.atschool.co.nz

You will then be able to use the username and password that you have been emailed to log in and see information 
about your child. If you have not received your user id and password please email admin@stpeterpaul.school.nz to 
have your login details sent to you. If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact Teresa or Lisa in the 
school office. 

0800  565  565

info@lunchonline.co.nz

Sushi and Subway delivered to school weekly

It’s simple; all you need to do is register at
www.lunchonline.co.nz
and follow four easy steps to get started

1     Register an account

2     Add member/s including your childs name, school and classroom

3     Make a payment so you have funds in your account before you order

4     Select your lunch and place an order

Finance
A reminder when making payments to the school bank 
account, to put your child’s name and what the payment 
is for as reference. Thank you for your assistance.

Uniform 
Incorrect socks are creeping in again. A reminder of what our regulation socks are:

School navy blue with green stripes or white ankle socks - no plain black or navy. Girls can also wear black tights.  
All students should now be in winter uniform - no summer dresses.

If you are unsure and have any uniform queries, please email uniform@stpeterpaul.school.nz

“I am thankful to God for my talents, my brain and my 
eyes. But most importantly, I am thankful to God for 
making me a person.” Sithmi

“I am grateful to God for my eyes so I can see. I prayed 
to Him to help me look after my body.” Hebe

“I can show different kinds of love and respect when I 
kiss Mum. I can also give Nana a cuddle.” Jamie

“I show respect and love to my friends by being kind 
and showing them that I care.” Abigail

Signing Out
Please ensure you sign your child out at the school 
office if they are leaving the school grounds during 
school hours. It is important that we know where 
your child is, in case of an emergency. 

“Capital E was a fun and interesting experience 
because it put me out of my comfort zone talking 
in front of a camera. My role was the Prime Minister. 
I liked it because I got to be dressed up and looked 
professional for my role. I also enjoyed being in 
front of the green screen because it made me look 
like I was famous.” Emily

“Capital E was such an awesome experience to 
have. We had so much fun being in front of the 
camera acting, even behind the scenes was 
interesting. No matter what job you had, it was fun. 
I was the location manager. I had so much fun with 
the headset and managing my group’s efforts.” 
Sophia

Bible Reading

Part of our learning this term has been our bible reading challenge. Jesus told us to abide in His love, 
and one way we can do this is  to spend time with Him and listen to His words. 

Through reading the bible, we got to know God better and grow in Him, and that is what makes this 
challenge so important.  

“Reading the Bible was fantastic! I am very happy for my friend, Jack, because he got first place. I wanted to 
make it to the finals too but maybe next year with more practice.” Ithihas

“I felt nervous and excited when it was my turn to read. Even if I was not chosen, I was happy for those who 
qualified in my class.” Micah

“I am very happy to be in second place, but most importantly, that I am able to read the Bible story in front of 
people.” Sophie

We are all very proud of everyone who participated and extend our congratulations to the finalists and 
winners.

Finalists:

NE/Year 1: Elouise, Shivaan, Charlotte, Jack N, Isabella, Yasmine and Jesiah

Year 2/Year 3: Noelle, Darren, Sophie, Jack J, Martha-Rose, Abel, Aleia, Xavier, Sithmi and Ishmael

Congratulations!

Raffle time!

Please see the below poster for info about our next fundraiser to upgrade the school astroturf. Payments for raffle tickets can be 
made here.

“I have enjoyed the volume activity and observing the water flowing out of the bowl.” Lavinia

“I like watching the water flow out of the bowl for the volume and measuring how much water flowed out.” Katie

“I have enjoyed learning how to use and read a scale correctly and measuring the mass of different mandarins and 
oranges. We even estimated and measured the weight of some classroom objects.” Angel

Bible Reading Competition

It was great to be a judge for the annual Bible Reading competition and I certainly got to appreciate the hard work all the 
students had done.

Mrs Tester and I judged the Year 3 to 8 readers and we were lucky enough to have two past pupils share the duties with 
us; Ysabelle Balao and Fraser Bray. Ysabelle is a Year 13 student at Sacred Heart College, and is also Deputy Girl, assisted 
with Year 7 and 8 readers. Fraser is a Year 13 student at St Bernard’s College and joined us to help judge the Year 5 and 6 
readers. I got to judge Year 1 and 2 by myself.

Congratulations to all readers, especially the following:

 
Christine Bartlett

Feast Day

A reminder that Ss Peter and Paul’s Feast Day is on Friday 28 June. This year this also happens to be when we celebrate 
Matariki in Aotearoa, so school will be closed. Our school Feast Day celebrations will take place the day before, on Thursday 
27 June, and you are all warmly invited to attend our Feast Day Mass at Ss Peter and Paul’s Church, at 9.15am.

Kia ora koe, kia manaakitia ai koe e te Atua
Janine O’Styke

Director of Religious Studies

“My favourite part of the story was when Kiwi ate the bugs off the 
ground to save the trees. We should always remember to recycle as 
much as possible to help our environment, just like Kiwi did.” Noah

“We should always reuse and recycle as many things as we can. Always 
pick up rubbish when you see it.” Aviana

“Lots of the birds in the story didn’t want to save the forest and Kiwi 
was the only one who did. We can be like Kiwi by picking up rubbish when we see it around school or in our 
neighbourhood.” Rylee 

“I learnt that Kiwi sacrificed his wings to save the forest. This means I should help save our environment just like 
Kiwi saved the forest.” Clement 

After reading this pūrākau we also had some unanswered 
questions:

“Why didn’t Kiwi get a reward for saving the forest, instead it was like 
a punishment?” Kayana

“What did Tāne Hoka Hoka do to the other birds when they didn’t help 
save the forest?” Jalayne

“I really enjoyed measuring an irregular shape using grid paper 
and also I enjoyed learning about the Archimedes Theory.” Lucas

“I liked learning how to measure the mass of an object using the 
scales.” Angus

“We have found out the angles of the segments within a mandarin. 
We had to know how to use a protractor correctly which has been 
both challenging and interesting.” Declan

“When I used the protractor the segments ranged from 30o to 
52o.” Mataya

First (girls) First (boys) Second (girls) Second (boys)
Year 1 Charlotte Shivaan Isabella Jesiah
Year 2 Martha-Rose Jack Sophie Abel
Year 3 Zayla Max Callista/Sithmi Boston/Ishmael
Year 4 Nia Jeronimo Maryann Felipe
Year 5 Agnes Luke Norah Luka
Year 6 Aastha Prince Lexie Carter
Year 7 Heidi Rosie
Year 8 Serah Valantina

Two Raw Sisters and a Giraffe - Visit and Competition

Rātā students are enjoying a visit from Two Raw Sisters and a Giraffe this week. 

This is a live cooking show packed full of ideas for incorporating healthier, simple eating into everyday 
life and make that 5+ a day easier to achieve! Luckily for all, they are running a competition that all of 
our students and families can take part in. Please see the flyer below for details.

COOK TO WIN
with

PRIZES:
Each month between May - October 2024 we’ll select one winner who’ll receive:
• $200 Two Raw Sisters voucher 
• $100 grocery voucher
• $200 The Warehouse voucher for your school

Learn more at:  
www.tworawsistersandagiraffe.org.nz/win

Harold has teamed up with the Two Raw Sisters and 5 + A Day to inspire tamariki to 
make positive food choices. We want to see you get creative in the kitchen, cooking 
delicious and nutritious kai with your whānau!  

(Full details plus terms and conditions on website)

ENTER:
1. WATCH   our video cooking workshop 
‘Build your own Pad Thai’. 

2. COOK   the recipe with ingredients 
you have at home.  

3. SHARE   a photo of you cooking or  
of your final creation to enter the 
monthly prize draw!
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